
   

 2020.5 UPDATE 

Warmest Zambian Greetings to You all!  
We are following all of the changes that are happening with great interest. The impact 
of the C-19 virus has surely been felt everywhere! We had plans to return stateside 
April-July, however, we were unable to change plans in time to leave in March due to 
travel restrictions and border closures, so we remain in Zambia! We also had to 
cancel teams that were scheduled to come in April, and August but we remain 
HOPEFUL to still host a team in November. 

The virus has caused many new changes to be implemented, very much in keeping 
with the recommendations of Western culture. Masks, shelter in place, no gatherings 
of more than 50 (with a permit is required), schools and many businesses have been 
closed. With this culture being a hand to mouth existence, these mandates have 
caused starvation and homelessness to be a greater risk than the virus itself. People 
literally sell goods today that can generate funds to buy food for today, and many are 
desperate. Thankfully the harvest season is now, and for that we are so thankful! 

We have been pleased to FINISH the major part of the building for Chikoka Bible 
Baptist Church! We hired Mateo Sakala as general contractor, and what a wonderful 
job he has done! There is a very long story behind this, and we hope to share it with 
you someday! Until then, just know that God has worked in and through this young 
man, and we are so very thankful to have had a small part in it!

We are compiling all the pics and video of the Church Building process and will share 
it once it is complete. Until then, this is a picture of the old building on the left, and the 
new building on the right. The roof is currently being constructed, and will  be installed 
as soon as it is completed. Many have had a part in this project, and for that we say a 
Huge THANK YOU from all the members of Chikoka Bible Baptist Church! Please 
continue to pray for this and the several other churches that continue to seek the Lord 
that they may follow him in Grace and Truth! 

To God be the Glory! 

Dan Jan and Savannah Jalowiec

www.GraceAndTruthZambia.com

These Solar Audio Bibles have 
become a vital tool in our 

ministry. We can hear the Bible 
playing regularly at every village 

that has one! 

This is ChisisiMutso “Revival” 
Baptist Church. This body of 
believers has been meeting 

faithfully for 18 months. 

We welcomed Eloise Jay to 

our tribe on April 23. Levi and 
Gina now have two and big 

brother Judah is smitten! We 
praise the Lord for his grace 

and goodness to us! 


